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Dear Friends and Family,

We hope this finds you well. This Christmas we are so thankful and blessed! There have been so many 
changes in just a short time. Our family is growing! How time is flying by so quickly. Joseph (our oldest 
son) and Aylet will be married for 5 years this coming January. Joseph loves his wife and stepdaughter 
(Nia) very much. Nia just turned 16. Joseph is a very hard working and loving dad and husband. 

Samuel (our 2nd son) and Jezenya will also be married for 5 years in May. They have 2 precious little 
girls (Adelyn 3 & Autumn 2). Samuel stays very busy with many hours of work and coming home to 2 
little energetic bundles of joy. He is a super dad and caring husband. 

Kari Grace (our daughter) and Al will be married for 6 years in March. Kari has a daughter (Izabelle) that 
is 4. Kari loves being a stay at home mom and wife. They moved to Wisconsin so far away, and we 
miss them every day. 

We are happy to announce that Jadon (our 3rd son) and Zaira got married in September. They had a 
beautiful wedding in Juarez. They are working hard and saving up to buy a house of their own.

Nathan (our baby) just turned 18. He is busy working a part-time job and finishing his last year of 
school. He loves playing football and basketball and driving himself around now that he has his driver’s 
license. 

Randall and I are almost empty nesters now, but still stay quite busy with our growing family. We just 
finished working on our food trailer (it took longer than we expected), but now it is ready to go. Our 
vision for next year is to go out each weekend to different poor communities of Juarez to share the 
love of Christ, the gospel, and 100+ warm meals. Please keep us in your prayers so that we can 
continue this vision as it does take a lot of money to provide many free meals. Thank you to all who 
have donated towards our 2024 Christmas Outreaches where we will be giving gifts and serving warm 
meals to over 500 people.
 
Merry Christmas from our family to yours. 
With much love, 
Tina and Randall

“For God so loved 
the world, that he 

gave his only 
begotten Son, that 

whosoever believeth 
in him should not 
perish, but have 
everlasting life.”

(John 3:16)

But God 
demonstrates his 
own love for us in

this: While we were 
still sinners, Christ 

died for us.
(Romans 5:8)

Thanks be to God 
for his indescribable 

gift!
(2 Corinthians 9:15)
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